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Robin Kollman <rkollman@d70schools.org>

Seond /. A3.05

Fwd: FOIA Records Request - January 15, 2025

1 message
Rebecca Jenkins <rjenkins@d70schools.org>
To: Robin Kollman <rkollman@d70schools.org>

FYI

---------- Forwarded message ---------

From: lllinois Retired Teachers Association <freedom@irtaonline.org>

Date: Wed, Jan 15, 2025 at 11:04 AM

Subject: FOIA Records Request - January 15, 2025

To: <rjenkins@d70schools.org>

Wed, Jan 15, 2025 at 12:32 PM

our state.

provided:

Illinois

RETIRED
TEACHERS

Association

Your Voice, Your Resource, Your Retirement

FOIA REQUEST

For 70 years, the IRTA has worked to enhance the lives of retired
teachers and promote the importance of public education throughout

With the upcoming retirements in 2025, we are reaching out to school
districts to request the contact information of certified staff who are
planning to retire in 2025. By gathering this information, we hope to
extend an invitation for retiring educators to join our association,
providing them with valuable benefits such as legislative advocacy,
social events, educational resources, and more.

Thank you for your time and assistance. Please fill out the form

Fillable Form: https://forms.office.com/r/xJmEgWXEFR

Or if you prefer, please send the information to freedom@irtaonline.org.
Your support is vital to the continued success of our mission to serve
Hlinois educators, both current and retired.




If your district has NO RETIREES this year, simply reply to this email
with the word NONE and please include your name, district name and
number of your district and | will consider the request fulfilled.

This is a request by the lllinois Retired Teachers Association, a 501c¢4
not-for-profit lllinois organization under the lllinois Freedom of
Information Act.

Sincerely,

Sheila Norman

Director of Marketing and Membership Communications
lllinois Retired Teachers Association

800.728.4782 | snorman@irtaonline.org | www.irtaonline.org
828 S. 2nd St., Springfield, 1. 62704

2024 Excellence in Education Grant Program Recipients
2024 GRANT WINNERS

All grant proposals for 2025 must be submitted by June 1. A special committee will select
the recipients of the grant money over the summer. Grant awards will be presented in the

fall.

Applications for the 2025 Teacher Grants will be available on the IRTA website on
February 1st.

The lllinois Retired Teachers Association Foundation continues
to work toward the future by offering $42,000 in grant money to
active educators EVERY YEAR!

L

{llinois Retired Teachers Association | 828 S Second St FL 4 | Springfield, 1L 62704 US

Unsubscribe | Update Profile | Constant Contact Data Notice

e Constant
Contact

Try email marketing for free today!




4% W -
2 F, . - / L ? 4 9y p”
& B &4 v g

s UG Fted Fo oK S

O J / .
Sen 7 loghids 2%

District 70
) Web Apps Robin Kollman <rkollman@d70schools.org>

Lake County School Districts non-U.S. citizens enrolled Numbers
1 message

foia@lakecountygazette.com <foia@lakecountygazette.com> Mon, Jan 13, 2025 at 3:51 PM
To: rkollman@d70schools.org
To whom it may concern,

| am a news reporter from Lake County Gazette, a media organization committed to providing
comprehensive and accurate news coverage on local governmental affairs. | am requesting the following
records under the lllinois Freedom of Information Act, 5 ILCS 140, preferably in electronic format:

How many "migrants" (e.g. illegal aliens/non-U.S. citizens) are enrolled in your school district, currently?

As a member of the media, | am involved in gathering and reporting news to the public. Access to public
records is essential for me to fulfill my professional responsibilities, which include holding public institutions
accountable and providing transparency to the public. Given my role in disseminating information, | believe |
am eligible for a fee waiver as a media professional.

Please let me know if you have any questions,

Owen Wang,

Lake County Gazette
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FOIA Request: Software Purchase Orders

2 messages

James Francis Jmss— Thu, Jan 9, 2025 at 8:28 AM

et

To: rkollman@d?sols.org
Attn: FOIA Officer
I'd like to kindly request some documents pursuant to the FOIA. This request is not for commercial purposes.

Please send all purchase orders for software technology services that the district has an active contract for during this fiscal
year (2024-25), including but not limited to licenses and subscriptions for:

« Educationallinstructional software

* Administrative software

» Student information systems -

« Learning management systems

« Communication platforms -

» Cybersecurity services

* Cloud computing services

Please include every relevant purchase order, even if the purchase was for a small dollar amount or if the software is only
being used by a subset of individuals or schools in the district.

I'm assuming most of the purchase orders will have been issued this fiscal year, but if the district has any multi-year software
contracts that were purchased in previous fiscal years and are still active, please include those as well,

If possible, please provide the documents via email (PDF or Excel is fine).
Please feel free to contact me with any questions by email or telephone:

James Francis

I very much appreciate your help,

James
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FOIA Request to D70
1 message
D70ConcernedParents <D70ConcernedParents@proton.me> Tue, Jan 7, 2025 at 10:20 AM

To: "rkollman@d70schools.org" <rkollman@d70schools.org>

Cc: "rienkins@d70schools.org" <rjenkins@d70schools.org>, "kbongle@d70schools.org" <kbongle@d70schools.org>,
"ptheis@d70schools.org" <ptheis@d70schools.org>

To: Mrs. Robin Smith Kollman, District 70 FOIA Officer
Director of Communications
rkollman@d70schools.org

From: D70ConcernedParents@proton.me

Ms. Kollman,

Pursuant to the State of lllinois Freedom of Information Act and Libertyville School District 70 Board of
Education Policy 2:250, please provide the following documents and information within five (5) business days:

FOIA REQUEST:

1. Any/ all communications, including Board emails, personal emails and/or text messages, between and
amongst any/all current sitting D70 Board member(s), including D70 Board President Jennifer Khan, on the
one hand, and Melissa (Mabry) Caldcleughﬂon the other hand, relating to or discussing
Copeland librarian Keri Johnson, Libertyville Township Democratic Organization (“LTDO"), and/or discussing,
screen shotting, or forwarding any communication from any other D70 parent or community member to the

D70 Board and/or D70 Administration concerning or discussing Keri Johnson, from September 27, 2024 to
present.

Please provide electronic copies of responsive documents via email to: D70ConcernedParents@proton.me

Sincerely,

D70 Concerned Parents

Sent with Proton Mail secure email.



Usuconcerneararents <uU/uLoncerneararents@proon.me> 1ue, yan 14, Zusb atvbilZ Fw
To: Robin Kollman <rkollman@d70schools.org>
Cc: Rebecca Jenkins <rjenkins@d70schools.org>

Ms. Kollman,
Thank you for your correspondence of today's date.

We call to your attention that the FOIA requested, among others, any/all communications, including sitting Board
members' personal email and/or text messages, to/from Ms. Caldcleugh, with regard to Keri Johnson, Libertyville
Township Democratic Organization, and/or discussing, screen shotting, or forwarding any communication from any
other D70 parent or community member to the D70 Board and/or D70 Administration concerning or discussing Keri
Johnson, from September 27, 2024 to present.

Are we to understand from D70's response, producing only an email chain of D70 board members' emails from D70
email addresses, that D70 performed a search of Ms. Jennifer Khan's personal email and cell phone
communications to/from Ms. Caldcleugh, for responsive materials and that there were none?

Further, is there any way to determine whether any such responsive communications could have been printed, hard
copy, out of the D70 server even if not actually forwarded from a D70 board members' email address?

We would appreciate D70's written confirmation of the above.
Thank you!

D70 Concerned Parents

Sent with Proton Mail secure email.
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